OASIS – PKI TC

Meeting (Teleconference) Notes

Wednesday, August 18, 2004
(Minutes provided by David Skyberg)
1. Roll Call:
The meeting was called to order at 12:00pm (EDT). 
2. Voting members present
Sharon Boeyen

Robert Brentrup

Kefeng Chen

Paul Evans

Steve Hanna

June Leung

Arshad Noor

John Sabo

David Skyberg

Ross Smith

Ann Terwilliger

Jiafu Yu

3. Prospective members present
None.
4. Voting Members Absent
Rob Cryan

XiaoLi Dong

Phil Fulchino

Ning Kong

Jean Pawluk

Frank Meng

Shivangi Nadkarni
5. Prospective Members Absent

None.
6. Others Present
None.
7. Agenda Review
Asia PKI Forum
8. Correct and approve minutes of June 16 Minutes

Vote 1. John Sabo moved and Kefeng Chen seconded that the minutes of June 16, 2004 be approved.  The motion passed with three abstentions.
Those who abstained from the vote did so due to the fact that they were not present for the June meeting and thus felt they could not ratify the minutes.  It was pointed out that there is no stipulation in OASIS prohibiting those not present for a meeting to vote to accept the minutes of said meeting.  It was agree, however, that this is just good form.
9. Correct and approve minutes of July 21 Meeting:
Vote 2. John Sabo moved and Ross Smith seconded to table this vote until next meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.

Action 1. Members of the sub committees should take a moment to review the minutes and comment to David Skyberg to fill in the missing gaps

10.  Asia PKI Forum Liaison (Steve Hanna)
Two items have arisen that the TC should consider.
1. Meeting of the National Information Infrastructure Enterprise Promotion Association (NIIEPA) Forum in Taipei on Sept. 14, 2004.  OASIS has received an invitation for someone from the TC or someone from OASIS to attend.  Question: is anyone planning to attend?  If not, we will try to coordinate with OASIS administration to see if we should.  Question:  How do we promote opportunities like this to see if there are members willing to attend?
Action 2. Steve to coordinate with OASIS to see if we should send someone to NIIEPA Forum.

Sharon gave some insight into the makeup of APKI Forum, who attends, and what the content of the meetings tend to be.  One approach may to identify upcoming events and notify TC members.  

2. OASIS sent a message to inform us that they have received 10 hard copies of the APKI interoperability guidelines.  Who, if any, would like to receive?

Action 3. Steve to get the hard copies to the following list:
Steve Hanna

David Skyberg

Sharon

Ross

Paul

John

Ann

Kefeng

Arshad
11. Hear and Discuss Reports from Implementation Subcommittees:
Steve mentioned that the sc’s should email budget requirements to the steering committee by the September meeting.  John mentioned that a detailed description of the requirement should be submitted even if a dollar amount is not yet known. The steering committee can help to analyse it.

Action 4. Budget requests need to be submitted by sub committee chairs by email to the MS SC no later than September 8, 2004.
Application Guidelines (Arshad Noor)
1. Status submitted to TC on August 16, 2004
The Applications Guidelines SC has similarly decided to wait until the end of summer to pursue the next step - which is, to determine exactly what the survey respondents meant by "e-commerce".

Since the SC currently only has 2 active members - Steve & myself - things are generally on hold until September.

We should make more progress in the Fall.

2. Arshad has been quite busy and Steve has changed jobs, so activity level in August was low.  September hopes to see completion of the effort to define “e-commerce” for our purposes.   Question: Does anyone know how to contact David Wasley?  He isn’t responding to emails.  
b. Ask Vendors (Steve Hanna)
1. Status submitted to TC on August 16, 2004
The Ask Vendors Subcommittee has made almost no progress in the last month. The chair (me) has been busy changing jobs. Also, we concluded that it would not be productive to conduct our survey during the summer due to vacations.

Our status is as follows. We have a list of vendors of certain key applications (email and document creation and signing) with contact addresses.

We also have a draft survey asking those vendors how much PKI support they have now and what would encourage them to include more. We plan to send out the survey by email and receive responses in the same way. I expect that this will get under way in early September.

2. Arshad’s excuse is echoed by Steve. :)  The sc didn’t take any action in July based mostly on our bad experience of sending out summer surveys.  The survey will most likely go out in early Sept.  But this means that results may not be tablulated in time to meet budget request deadlines, so Steve will try to compensate for that by putting in a placeholder budget request.
c. Education (June Leung)
1. Status submitted to TC on August 17, 2004
In the past couple of months, the Education SC did some research. (see attached)  We divided the sites/material into 4 categories.

Value/Benefits, ROI, Risk Management and Applicability.  We were able to find case studies/examples supporting most of the categories (except ROI).

We are ready for the next step and would like to get some feedback from the TC.

1) We are having a difficult time locating ROI, Risk Management info.  Do you think it's necessary to have this information handy to assist business people in making decisions on whether their company should consider implementing PKI?

2) If the answer is "Yes", do you know where we can locate this info?  We are also thinking of having someone assist us in writing the documentation if we can't locate them.

3) We would like to post our results, and we are thinking that the PKI resource page would be a natural spot.  http://www.pkiforum.org/resources.html  Do you agree?

4) We also require contractor's assistance to revamp the resource page.  Some of the info is not current and links no longer exist.

If we hire a contractor, will we be able to share resources with the other SCs?

2. June sent out an email to the TC yesterday regarding ROI and risk management.  People should respond as to whether we feel that this needs to be covered by the sub committee.  The SC hasn’t found much on ROI.  Two studies and some papers have been found for risk management.  This seems to be sufficient.

3. How can we update the info on the existing PKI Forum page as well as make this info more visible?  This is probably an opportunity for a researcher funded by the membership section.  Also, it is probably good idea to consider updating the page.  The subcommittee should consider taking responsibility for this, possibly as part of the charter for the researcher.
Action 5. Education SC will develop a proposal for how to get the web site updated and present to TC before next TC meeting.
d. Lower Cost (David Skyberg)
1. Status submitted to TC on August 17, 2004
In our last meeting, we wrestled with the issue that none of the members have enough volunteer hours available to move the work forward at a sufficient pace to be successful.  We have decided to put together a proposal to request funds from the Steering Committee to support this effort.  We will look to hire a contractor to move the survey work forward.

The current action item of the sub committee is to develop a cost model for PKI.  The principal mechanism to accomplish this is a survey which will be administered within the TC first and then taken to a larger audience outside of OASIS.  Following is a list of activities to be contracted out in support of this effort:

· Draft the survey

Work with the sub committee members to draft a survey.  The sub committee will approve the survey before the survey is conducted.

· Survey Phase 1

TC members will be the target of the first phase.  The contractor will conduct the survey with all willing TC members.

· Phase 1 analysis

The contractor will provide analysis of the survey results and coordinate feedback from the TC on the survey itself.

· Refine the Survey

The contractor will edit and refine the survey based on the feedback from the TC, the analysis of the phase 1 results, and guidance from the sub committee.

· Identify second phase targets

The contractor will coordinate input from the TC as to likely candidates for the second phase survey.  The subcommittee will approve the final list.

· Survey Phase 2

The contractor will conduct the survey with representative on both the consumer and producer side of the PKI industry.

· Report analysis of results

The contractor will report analysis of the results to the sub committee in a format suitable for reporting to both the TC as well as the public.

2. Please comment on the task items.
e. Testing (Paul Evans)
1. Status submitted to TC on August 18, 2004
We have not made substantive progress since the last teleconference.

Mary McRae of OASIS was added to the subcommittee as an observer.

There is one issue that I have been trying to understand that I would like to discuss that has direct impact on how we proceed forward.  The issue is how we approach other standards bodies and associations and establish working relationships.  Because the subcommittee is not tasked to perform testing but to monitor and publicize others' efforts, we need to set up something more than a casual relationship with those organizations that have a fee-based membership structure.  I've read the OASIS policies on establishing liaison relationships and understand that it requires a fair amount of formal coordination within the OASIS organization.

We would like some advise from the more experienced members if this is how we should proceed or are there some alternative approaches?

2. Coordinating with Burton Group to identify other organizations that are doing PKI testing.  
3. IF we are going to do a clearing house type offering, then we need to have a researcher or web designer as well.

4. The issue of how we interact with other organizations vis a vis liaison with other organizations.  

Action 6. Paul to set up a conference with John and Steve to discuss the impact of the new IPR on this sub committee.
12. Other business

13. Next Meeting will be on September 15th at 12:00pm (EDT).
14. Adjourn

Vote 3. Paul Evans moved and David Skyberg seconded that the meeting adjourn at 1:00pm (EDT)
